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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, August 8, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the district boardroom, for a Committee of the Whole Meeting.  The following members were in attendance: Mrs. Briggs, Mr. Murray, Mr. Strahler, Mrs. Mays, who arrived at 6:04 p.m., Mrs. Van Metre, Mr. Whitcomb, Mrs. Cavey and Mrs. Mikesell, Presiding.  Mrs. Bequette was absent.  Also present were Ms. Karen Kugler, Superintendent; Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Recording Secretary; Ms. Crystal Heller, Athletic Director; Mr. Howie Kessel, Maintenance Director; Mrs. Barb Richwine, Elementary Principal; Mrs. Peggy Crider, Assistant to the Superintendent, and Mr. Nate Makar, Coordinator of Computer Services and Technology.  

Curriculum and Programs

Ms. Kugler presented several dates as options for a Public Input Meeting on potential changes to the student day start times.  There will be an on-line survey available from August 15, 2016 to September 2, 2016 to elicit community response across the County.  We are currently in the research gathering phase of the process.  August 25, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. was selected as the date for a public meeting.   
Legal

Ms. Kugler told the Board we had four respondents to the Request for Proposals for a solicitor.  The details will be discussed in an Executive Session occurring after this meeting.  
Policies

Ms. Kugler presented details on multiple policies from PSBA as part of the process to update all of our policies.  The policy on Graduation Requirements will be pulled until the State finalizes recommendations.  
Transgender Guidelines

After much discussion, it was agreed to wait and finalize or formalize anything until more information is received from other governing bodies.  
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Public Comment


Mrs. Mikesell spoke about the possibility of Dr. Boden speaking with our parents to share her research on starting times.  


Apryl Huster spoke to the Board about moving the 5th grade students back to the elementary school.  She feels this is better for their emotional and social development.  The Board briefly discussed considerations such as physical space at the elementary school and the possible downsides of such a move.

The meeting adjourned at 6:51 p.m. and there was going to be an Executive Session for personnel and legal.  

Respectfully Submitted:

Ms. Pam Mikesell



Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager

Board President 



Board Recording Secretary

____________________________

____________________________________

